
To the Honorable Members of the Public Service Commission: 

I am writing this letter in opposition to the attempt by Rocky Mountain Power to subsidize any loss of 
profitability by assessing a fee to solar and/or clean energy users. I am referring to Docket item #13-035-
184 and #13-035-196. Based on what I have heard, read and public service advertisement. I have been 
lead to believe the State of Utah official stated policy is conservation of our resources.   

In June of this year I insulted Solar Panels in my family’s ongoing efforts to be a responsible Citizen of 
the State of Utah.  

As a customer of Rocky Mountain Power I receive monthly statements that include a comparison of 
power usage by 10 neighbors, based on Rocky Mountain Power’s analysis. I am urged to reduce power 
usage consumption. That information provided by Rocky Mountain Power lead to the insulation of solar 
panels at my home at substantial personal cost.  Rocky Mountain asserts conserving power usage.  

The winter of 2012, Utah recorded as one of the worst periods of air pollution to the point that our 
citizen united in the formation of the Clean Air Coalition.  I, at the urging of official for the State of Utah 
and our Governor Hebert, terminated the usage our family’s wood burning stove.  

Daily I am reminded to reduce driving or participate in car pool as a means in reducing air pollution by 
overhead electronic billboards along I-15. As such I have increased my hours in my workday and reduced 
my work week from 5 to 4 days per week. I insure that my car is able to pass state emission standards; I 
walk or ride a bike to the store, etc.  

The point that I am trying to make is that I do my part as a citizen of the State of Utah. The idea that my 
small part in reducing pollution is for nothing and I should incur a fee for working to reduce pollution, is 
insulting.  I urge the Commission to reject Rocky Mountain Power’s application for a fee increase.  

David J. Lamere 
3784 West 5405 South 
Roy, Utah 84067 
 


